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TO:  Colorado Water Conservation Board Member s 
 
FROM: Jennifer Gimbel, CWCB Director 
  Ted Kowalski, Chief, Interstate, Federal, and Water   
  Information Section 
  Brent Newman, Interstate, Federal, and Water Information  
  Section 
 
DATE:  July 3, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item 9a, July 17-18, 2012 Board Meeting 
   Interstate, Federal, and Water Information Section:  Request for Utilization of  

  Litigation Account – Rio Grande River 
 
 
Background 
Section 37-60-121(2.5) of the Colorado Revised Statutes provides that the Colorado Water 
Conservation Board is authorized “to expend, pursuant to continuous appropriation and subject to 
the requirements of paragraph (b) of this subsection (2.5), a total sum not to exceed the balance of 
the litigation fund, which is created, for the purpose of engaging in litigation… to defend and 
protect Colorado’s allocations of water in interstate streams and waters; and to ensure the 
maximum beneficial use of water for present and future generations by addressing important 
questions of federal law…”  The CWCB has received a letter from Attorney General Suthers, 
attached, regarding the use of the litigation fund. 
 
The Attorney General requests $150,000 to “defend Colorado’s allocation of water under the Rio 
Grande Compact of 1938.”  Recent litigation filed against the State Engineer stems from 
Colorado’s effort to regulate groundwater and surface water in Division 3.  As stated by the 
Attorney General, “a major purpose of this effort is to prevent groundwater diversions from 
interfering with Colorado’s ability to fulfill its obligations under the Rio Grande Compact.”  The 
Attorney General requests the funds for trial preparation and costs incurred by litigation, as 
follows: experts and consultants in hydrogeology, agriculture, and groundwater modeling; 
expenses incurred in trial preparation such as depositions, transcripts, court costs and fees; and 
attorney and consultant travel, room, and board.  Further information is included in the Attorney 
General’s letter, attached.   
 
The tasks outlined above are essential to allowing the Office of the Attorney General and CWCB 
to prepare for and participate in ongoing and future negotiations and potential litigation with the 
goal to defend Colorado’s rights in the Rio Grande River, as provided by the compacts.  
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These requests also provide that the CWCB authorize these funds to be used in Fiscal Year 2014 if 
not expended in Fiscal Year 2013, and that the CWCB Director, in consultation with the State 
Engineer, and the staff of the Department of Law, “allocate these funds between the activities 
based on actual costs and litigation necessities.” 
 
Staff Recommendation 
The Staff recommends that the Board: 

1) Approve the expenditure of $150,000 to support the CWCB and Attorney General in 
these important tasks. 

2) direct the CWCB Director and Staff to expend these funds consistent with the request 
by the Office of the Attorney General, and; 

3) direct the CWCB Director, CWCB Staff, and Office of the Attorney General to comply 
with the annual reporting requirements as specifically provided for in Section 37-60-
121(2.5). 
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